
  
Guided Pathways Meeting 

March 14, 2023 
3:00 PM to 4:00 PM Zoom 

 
Committee Faculty Leads: Anthony Castro, Keenan Giles, Lucas Cuny 
Classified Lead:  

Committee Members:  
Al Solano, Angelica Ibarra, Amy Avelar, Quincy Brewer, Pierce Bridgett, Davena Burns-Peters, Carlos, 
Raymond Carlos, Anthony Castro, Marco Cota, Lucas Cuny, D. Ruiz-Martinez, Christie Gabriel, Keenan Giles, 
Ernest Guillen, Rania Hamdy, Leticia Hector, Todd Daniel Hiebel, Dina Humble, Wallace Johnson, Patricia 
Jones, Stephanie Lewis, Gabriel Martinez Lazaro, N. Ruiz, Joseph Notarangelo, Garry Parker, Michael 
Powell, Maria Del Carmen,  Maria Del Carmen, John-Peter Stanskas, Scott Thayer, Vanessa Thomas, 
Michelle Tinoco, Mary Valdemar 
 

The 4 Pillars of Guided Pathways: 

 
Clarify the Path, Enter the Path, Stay on the Path & 
Ensure Learning. 

Attendees: Patty Quach, Gabriel Martinez, Amy Avelar, Christie Gabriel, Vanessa Thomas, Anthony Castro, 
Ernest Guillen, Patty Jones, Maria Notarangelo, Keenan Giles, Angelica Ibarra, Keynasia Buffong 

 

Discussion Topics 
 

Welcome 
 

 
Finalize the Self-Guided 

Placement 
 
 

Google Career  
Readiness Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Anthony – we are on track to comply with AB1705 by summer. Form will be 
live. He will connect with Christie regarding Laserfiche data housing. 
 
 
Keynasia – Brenda Orozco is working with the Google Readiness Program 
Grant. Students work on modules to help them get career ready. It helps 
them learn how to create documents and learn how to research things 
related to their careers. Striving for 1,500 students a year to go through these 
modules. 
 
Keenan – we need to be more communicative on events going on around 
campus. He informed Brenda that he was going to mention the ways we can 
help each other at this meeting. We need to foresee how she can get in the 
loop. He will invite her to the Steering Committee. 
 
Keynasia – Brenda has reached out to the Counseling Dept to be able to 
present during their classes. She can also do this with English classes and 
CTE. 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Extension of Mackey 
Contract 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Update on Peer Mentor  
Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Maria Notarangelo would like to inform students about the Kanopy database. 
She asked if the library staff could come out and meet with students or clubs. 
They can help in any capacity. 
 
Keenan – we need to make sure to cross-promote. I have developed a 12-
member Student Services Committee Team. We want to be efficient with 
Trumba. Asked for everyone to check out the new Master Calendar on 
website. 
 
Keynasia – How can G.P support activities centered around apprenticeships 
for our students. Companies have contacted us regarding a human services 
apprenticeship and a civil engineering/architecture apprenticeship. She will 
introduce this to the campus soon.  Also, an employer is looking for line chefs 
for a new restaurant and she reached out to the culinary dept but she wants 
to share it with the whole campus. She will meet with Vanessa who’s putting 
together a registered apprenticeship program from the State of CA.  
 
Vanessa – spoke about an additional funding called Learning Aligned 
Employer Program that pays up to 100% of student wages. Students can 
work on campus as long as they’re not taking a classified job. We can maybe 
offer 50% of the wages if they’re working for an employer which gives 
employers an incentive to hire them. Students must be in the 
underrepresented category and have a financial need. They also have to be 
vetted by financial aid. Approval was given to hire an apprenticeship director 
by next year. 
 

Keenan – Mackay Group is willing to extend the contract. Now it will be a 
student services centered approach where we will make sure web pages are 
consistent 

Discussion was made about lower rate of transfer for black athletes. Possibly 
restructuring how classes are offered, maybe cohort format. Need a 
discussion with their coaches. Christine will look for data about students 
completing courses in a cohort format to see if they have a tendency to be 
more successful. Keenan has reached out to coaches. He said that in the 
football program, 60 players were on the roster but only 8 returned for 
school this spring. He said that this is a larger conversation with coaches and 
administration. We need to start thinking about equitable outcomes. We have 
big plans on campus including the equity plan that targets black students. 
Data is very important. 

Patty thanked everyone for their input. Asked if anyone had any more 
questions for Keenan. 

Lucas – the project in our peer mentor program is to increase the number of 
students with an Ed Plan. There’s a lot of students that have taken many 
classes but haven’t declared and we want them to identify what their next 
career path is (transferring or going straight into the workforce). We 
continue to meet with students. A lot of students have not started their 
general ed yet. The students like the visual aspect of the GE’s. Hopefully we 
can duplicate this project in other depts. 



 
 

 

Patty asked if anyone had any questions for Lucas. Keenan asked how the 
response has been with counselor liaisons? Lucas said that he had a good 
meeting with them and their dean. More meetings needed maybe once or 
twice per semester. Lucas asked how we can set clear expectations for the 
counselor liaisons? 

Patty asked for updated on the GP plan. Keenan said that leads will develop a 
draft and at the next meeting they will present what is expected of them. 
Moving towards total initialization of GP. 

Patty said that we will be extending the Mackay Group contract. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:48p.m. 
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